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Question:

Has the Department evaluated the costs, benefits and viability of introducing physician
assistants in Australia (a reform option canvassed favourably in a Health Workforce Australia
Report)?

Answer:

On 29 October 2010, the Australian Health Ministers’ Advisory Council requested that
Health Workforce Australia (HWA) provide advice on the potential role of Physician
Assistants (PAs) within the Australian healthcare system.

In preparing advice HWA undertook a review of the literature and considered trials
conducted by individual states and territories. The resulting report titled The Potential role of
Physician Assistants in the Australian context was released on the HWA website on 24

August 2012.

The Department of Health and Ageing has not done further work on the introduction of PAs,
but it is open to employers of health practitioners to look at employing PAs as an option.



